
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Term 1 Newsletter 18/2 22 February 2018 
 

Phone/Absence Line/Fax 04 902 5596 
office@raumatibeach.school.nz 

 
 

Dear Parents and Guardians 
 

We are now just under half way through the 
term and I am very pleased with the start we 
have had to the 2018 school year.   
 

I have visited classrooms and students are 
settled and focussed on their learning.   
 

It certainly helps that the weather has been 
generally cooperating and allowing them to get 
outside during their breaks.   
 

I would like to thank parents who are picking up 
their children after school.  We have noticed a 
huge improvement in where parents are 
choosing to cross the road. We appreciate your 
patience while waiting for our fantastic road 
patrollers to get the signs out. 
 

ABSENCES 
One of the first tasks that the office staff do 
each day is ensuring that absences are recorded and that all students are accounted for. It can 
become time consuming when parents do not notify us that their child will be away.   
 

We know that when you have a sick child that this can slip off the radar, however the first task for 
teachers and the office is to ensure that all students are here and safe. 
 

Please contact the office if your child is going to be away for any reason.  Tracking students down 
can take up to an hour each day and 95% of these absences are for students who are safely at 
home, but we have not been notified. 
 

Thank you for your cooperation in these matters.   
 

GREEN DAY – FRIDAY 16th MARCH 2018 
A date for the Calendar! GREEN DAY 2018, in support of the local hospice. Please look out for the 
notices that will be sent home shortly. 
 

NEW FOR 2018 – THE GREEN DAY EVENING GALA 
This is a new event for Raumati Beach School.  While linked to Green Day this is a separate 
evening community event, a mini School Gala and an opportunity to have some fun.  Any money 
raised during this event will go back into the school.  Please look out for the GREEN DAY GALA 
notices also. 
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EARLY NOTIFICATION – TEACHER PAID UNION MEETING 
The NZEI have scheduled Teacher Paid Union Meetings in our area. The Kapiti Meeting will be held 
on Tuesday 27th March in the afternoon. The school will be finishing early on this day to allow staff 
to attend these meetings.  
 

We realise that these meetings can cause disruption to some families, a number of staff have 
volunteered to stay behind and supervise students who cannot be picked up. We will run an 
alternative programme for the afternoon for these students. Our intention is to continue to provide 
cover so as not to inconvenience families on this day. We do appreciate the support of those of you 
who are able to pick up your children early this day. 
 

Students going home will be dismissed from classes by their Teacher at 12.30pm.  
Parents/Guardians are asked to sign out their child with the classroom teacher before taking them.  
Parents/Guardians are welcome to pick up from 12.20pm onwards. 
 

Why has the NZEI called a meeting? (Release from NZEI) 
You may be aware of the nationwide crisis in recruiting and retaining teachers. Children need 
teachers with enough time to teach so they can give each child the attention they deserve, and 
children need talented and inspiring people to be attracted to teaching. 
 

Children are missing out on some opportunities to learn because teachers are bogged down in 
administration or are struggling to get enough support for children with additional learning needs. 
 

Teachers at our school are joining an NZEI Te Riu Roa campaign, called Kua Tae Te Wā – It’s 
Time to address these issues. 
 

The goal is to free teachers to teach, and principals to lead, by getting the additional support and 
staff that schools need. And we’ll attract more people to teaching by respecting and paying them as 
the professionals they are. 
 

NZEI Te Riu Roa members at our school have been invited to paid union meetings in March so that 
we can plan and discuss the campaign and their upcoming collective agreement negotiations. 
 

Our children deserve the best education in the world, and New Zealand can afford to provide it. It’s 
just a matter of priorities. 
 
 
Ka kite ano 
 
 
 
Mike Farrelly 
PRINCIPAL 



A MESSAGE FROM OUR SCHOOL COMMUNITY OFFICER 
I am one of the School Community Officers in the Kapiti Mana area and am responsible for training 
the road patrollers at Raumati Beach School. The students who do this very important and 
responsible role do an excellent job keeping the children and parents of the school safe when 
crossing the road. Raumati Road is very busy and the patrollers do a really great job controlling the 
flow of traffic and pedestrians before and after school. I just wanted to reiterate the law, for those 
who are unsure, around stopping at the crossing when the road patrollers are on duty. 
 

Due to it being a busy road there is no way both sides of the road are clear at the same time 
therefore the road patrol signs will not usually be swung out together. If children and parents are 
waiting, the person with the clear side will put their signs out. Once one sign is out all vehicles must 
come to a stop. This includes those on the opposite side. If you are about to drive over the crossing 
and the sign goes out on the opposite side, there is no need to jam on the brakes. Proceed through 
the crossing and the patroller will put the sign out after you.  
 

Please note if you can stop safely YOU MUST. We should not see two or three vehicles driving 
through the crossing when the sign on the opposite side is out. Below is where it fits into our law. 
The infringement penalty is $150. 
 

Land Transport Act 1998 Section S.40 & R.4 Offences & Penalties Regs 1999 & 3.9(a) Road User 
Rule 2004 
 

The road patrollers are on duty between 8.30am–9am and 3–3.20 pm. Please cross the road at the 
pedestrian crossing and not up by the school’s main gate. I am aware that it is not just parents from 
the school using the road but it would be great to get word of mouth out there about this. I do want 
to thank those who do drive at a speed that allows them to stop if need be.  
 

Thank you for your support and patience while the patrollers are on duty. 
Constable Andi Noble 
 

DONATIONS 
The BOT have set the 2018 school donations as part of this year’s operational budget. As you are 
well aware donations can be a contentious issue. However the sad reality is that as a Decile 9 
school we do not receive enough funding. 
The BOT have tried to set an amount that they feel is reasonable and acceptable to the community. 
It is in many cases a lot less than other schools that are of the same decile in the wider Wellington 
area. 
The following amounts have been set for this year. We appreciate any support in this area that you 
might be able to provide us. 
$50.00 Family Donation – this is a general donation that goes towards such items as running the 
radio station, enviro club, teaching support etc. 
$15.00 Sun Safe Donation – as the name suggests this is for items that help out with providing 
shade for students. In the past this has included new shade sails and shade trees. 
$15.00 PE/Sport Donation – extra equipment for students to use at morning tea and lunchtimes. 
$15.00 ICT Donation – helps out with the ongoing unfunded costs such as having a technician on 
site to run our network etc. 
$12.00 Paper Donation – replaced the paper fee which used to be charged on the stationery list. 
This helps us pay not only for the paper used but the increasing cost of toner as student use 
increases. 
We are aware that the Government is proposing an alternative for schools as part of an upcoming 
budget. Once these details are released the BOT will consider the implications for Raumati Beach 
School. Any changes that occur will most likely be for the 2019 school year. 
 

We certainly appreciate the support that you provide through opting to pay the voluntary donation. 

  



MOVIN’MARCH COMMENCES MONDAY 5th MARCH 
March is Coming – Let’s Get Movin’! 
We are a Movin’March School and are participating in this 
month-long active travel celebration. Movin’March is 
organised by Greater Wellington Regional Council and our 
local council. It’s all about walking and wheeling to school and everyone can take part. Yes! Even if 
you live too far away to walk or bike, Movin’March can still work for you. Read on and use the links 
below to see how your family can take part.  
Avoid the school run chaos: 
Walking and wheeling as part of Movin’March is a great way to tap back into our glorious summer 
holiday again and make it as part of a new routine – whether it’s once a day or once a month.  We 
know fighting for parks at the school gate only adds to road safety worries, creates stress and 
children miss out on the exercise and buzz of walking or wheeling to school. We wrote a post about 
this here and we’re interested in also hearing your story about how you beat the school run chaos. 
Your words could help inspire and motivate others. 
Live too far away? 
We realise that driving can sometimes be the most practical travel choice, especially if you live 
some distance away. However you can still take part in Movin’March by parking a little further away 
from school and then continuing by foot.  This works well for younger children who need that 
stepping stone before walking longer distances and older children relish the independence of 
getting there themselves, Park and Stride/Walking Pou having some fresh air and catching up with 
friends. Check Greater Wellington Regional Council’s guide for more information. (Parents will 
either need to walk with children or check there is a safe route for older children walking alone or 
with friends.)  
Students who walk or wheel get their WOW Passport stamped and full cards go in the draw to win 
one of six $300 Avanti vouchers from On Yer Bike. Students can also take part in our design a 
Poster Competition to reflect the benefits of walking and wheeling. The regional winners will receive 
a Panasonic Tough Camera! 
Our school will hold a WOW day on Thursday 29th March where we invite all families to walk or 
wheel to school, even if it’s just once, give it a go on WOW Family day and be part of our 
celebration. We encourage students to decorate their scooter, bike... or their feet for our fancy feet 
parade. There will also be lots of fun activities at morning tea and lunchtime.  
Parents also win! Every photo tells a story… We want to see as many photos as we can of your 
journey to school - however ordinary it may seem!  All entries go in to win a family pass to your 
favourite Wellington Wild Things destination.  Go to our Parent Photo Competition page to find out 
more.  We look forward to your continued support with this fun initiative. 
 

SCHOOL-GEN’S ENERGISING YOUNG MINDS’ COMPETITION 
Raumati Beach School has been nominated for School-gen’s 
Energising Young Minds’ competition.  The competition gives our 
school the chance to win a share of $25,000, $15,000 or $10,000 to 
spend on science or tech equipment!  We encourage you to please vote for RBS on the School-gen 
voting page www.schoolgen.co.nz/voteforyourschool/ . You can vote once a day until voting ends 
on 2nd April.  Thank you for your support. 
 

NETBALL REGISTRATIONS DUE 28th FEB 
Registrations for winter netball for all years are due by next Wednesday, 28th February.  Please 
register using Kindo. If you missed last weeks’ notice you can find all the information on the RBS 
website under 'learning/sports/netball'. 
 

NETBALL PRE-SEASON TRAINING YEARS 7-8 
Pre-season training for years 7-8 started this week and is a great opportunity to brush up on ball 
skills ahead of trials on 15th and 17th March. It is held at Kapiti College courts on Tuesdays and 
Thursdays at 7.30am, and runs until 8th March. 
 

MESSAGE MY WAY 
If you have not yet signed up to MessageMyWay, we urge you to please consider this.  The system 
will allow us to get information to parents / guardians effectively in the event of a sudden school 
closure or developing emergency, in the form of a text or email.  It is a free service. If you would like 
to sign up for alerts, please follow this link: https://www.messagemyway.com/code/blt9w 
 

https://www.movinmarch.com/single-post/2018/02/07/Beat-the-School-Run-Chaos-with-MovinMarch-2018
https://www.movinmarch.com/schools-toolkit
http://www.movinmarch.com/wow-challenge
http://www.movinmarch.com/postercomp
http://www.movinmarch.com/wow-day
http://www.movinmarch.com/parents
http://www.schoolgen.co.nz/voteforyourschool/
https://www.messagemyway.com/code/blt9w


KINDO – OUR ONLINE SCHOOL SHOP 
Kindo is available for families to use to purchase uniform and stationery without having to come into 
School. It is also our preferred payment/permission method for your children/s trips and activities. 
You can find the link to the Kindo Shop on our school website: 
http://www.raumatibeach.school.nz/Home/.  
You can pay by: 

 Credit/Debit card - there is a surcharge applied by Kindo for using credit card 

 Account2Account - immediate online secure funds transfer via the Kindo website 

 Bank Transfer - a payment to the Kindo account from your bank account via internet banking. 
You can set up regular automatic payments to your Kindo account and use that credit as required to 

cover activities when they arise. If you are having difficulties with setting up or using Kindo, please 

let us know and we can help you.  
 

FRIDAY LUNCHES 

We are starting up Friday lunches again with delicious Sushi ($5.50), scrumptious Hells Pizza ($5) 
and new this year JK's Burgers ($5).  Make sure your orders are placed on Kindo before 9am on the 
Thursday before. Thank you for supporting this Student Executive initiative.  Also, thank you to Hells 
Pizza and JK Burgers for contributing a donation per order. 
 

 
KELLOGG’S FREE BOOKS 

SPIRITED WOMEN! 

On Saturday March 17th four of our fabulous staff, Linda Webb, Jo 
Humphries, Natalie Stone and Katie Scott are participating in an 
adventure race called, 'The Spirited Women Adventure Race'. This 
race is in Whakatane and involves orienteering, mountain biking, 
trekking, kayaking and mystery activities along the way. Students at RBS have seen them heading 
off at lunch times to squeeze some running training in. They look forward to sharing their experience 
with their students following the race.  
 

http://www.raumatibeach.school.nz/Home/


 
 

Kapiti Coast United 
If you are wanting to registry your child for the 4 to 6-year-old football on a Sunday.  Please be advised that we are working through a new format 
for this and further information on start dates and registering with be on our Facebook and Website soon. You can also email 
junior.admin@kcu.co.nz We are also looking for a new 7th/8th grade coordinator. If you would like to help with this grade, please get in touch with 
the KCU Junior admin via email. Football NZ have released a new system called Comet. If you have not registered yet and have not received your 
national id and password, you can obtain this through info@capitalfootball.org.nz or by emailing junior.admin@kcu.co.nz. https://mycomet-
oceania.analyticom.de/en/login this is the web address for the new system. All updates and up and coming events will be updated on our Website 
and Facebook page. Please go to our Website for more details: https://kcu.co.nz/ 
 

Paraparaumu Junior Rugby  
Registrations for the 2018 season are now open. Register on line via our Facebook page Paraparaumu Junior Rugby or via sporty website 
www.sporty.co.nz/paraparaumujuniorrugby 
 

Annetteõs Place 
Annetteôs Place offers one-on-one weekly teaching in a quiet place with the parent present. Just right for those children who require special care in 
order to learn or just need a bit of extra teaching time. This service is available for children aged 4 to 8 years. They may have a diagnosis, such as 
dyspraxia or autism, or may be prematurely born, or may just be having some difficulties with learning or fine motor skills. Annette has had many 
yearsô experience and is well qualified. She offers a free initial consultation. Contact her by phoning    021 2997 456   or emailing 
annette@theinnerpath.co.nz www.annettesplacenz.com 
 

Air Scouts 
Air Scouts take Scouting to the next level! We're Scouts, with altitude! Active in Waikanae since October 2017 we are the only active Air Scout 
troop in the Wellington Region, teaching girls and boys school years 7 - 10 about traditional Scouting & bushcraft, but with meteorology, 
navigation, engineering, technology and yes - even flying. Every Thursday 18.30 - 20.30. For more information check out our 
website:www.waikanaescouts.com or contact Kitty Fitton on 0223074553 /kitty@misfitt.co.nz 
 

After School Clay Butterfly/Bee Workshop 
Make out of soft clay week 1, then come back and glaze week 2.Dates:Tuesdays 6th and 13th March,Time:3.30-5pm Cost: $65. For children 
5yrs+. To Book, call Kaye Bustin: 02102720716,kayebustin@rocketmail.com, www.kayebustinstudios.com 
 
 

23 Feb Out of Zone Applications Close 

28 Feb Netball registrations due 

1 March Ko Tito Au performance Y7/8 

5 March MovinôMarch begins 

16 March Green Day and Green Day Gala Evening 

27 March Teacher Union Meeting ï school closes 12.30 

29 March Walk or Wheels Day 

30 March Easter Friday 

2 April Easter Monday 

3 April Easter Tuesday 

13 April End of Term 1 
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